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Dear Ms Lambert 

Under Section 10(1) of the Remuneration Tribunal Act 1995 I have signed the attached instrument in 
relation to the position of Defence and Advanced Technology Industry Advocate. I would appreciate 
if you would inquire into and determine the remuneration and allowances to be paid and any other 
entitlements to be granted to these public offices.  

The Defence and Advanced Technology Industry Advocate is a non-statutory position established to 
facilitate connections and growth opportunities within the ACT by identifying, aligning, promoting, 
and championing Defence and related industries. One Defence and Advanced Technology Industry 
Advocate will be appointed as a result of a review of the Defence Industry Advisory Board, which has 
now ceased. 

The position will be part-time with an expected workload of ten hours per week which may be 
averaged as activity fluctuates over weeks and months. 

I have attached the position description for the Defence and Advanced Technology Industry 
Advocate, a market sounding report commissioned by the Chief Minister, Treasury and Economic 
Development Directorate, and the completed Public Office Holder Questionnaire to assist the 
Remuneration Tribunal in making a determination. 



I also request that the Defence Industry Advisory Board be removed from all future determinations 
as this Board has now ceased. 

If further information is required, please contact Angela Lee in the Chief Minister, Treasury and 
Economic Development Directorate on (02) 6205 8449 or email Angela.Lee@act.gov.au. 

I would like to thank the Remuneration Tribunal for assisting with the establishment of the Defence 
and Advanced Technology Industry Advocates.  

Yours sincerely 

Andrew Barr MLA 
Chief Minister  
12 October 2023


